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Presidentôs Report 
 

The last couple of months have been very busy with golf and the continual change of 

personal at the club. We welcome Luke Hogan as Chef, and Kerri Phillips as our 

Administration Officer following the resignation of Maree. We look forward to working 

with them to continue the process of re vamping our club.  We have also received the 

resignation of Hoss from the pro shop. We wish both Hoss and Maree well for the future.  

 

The Board will continue the necessary work of changing the hours and way we do 

business with the pro shop to improve the area as a strong retail shop and the golf centre 

of the club. I would like to thank the special efforts of Jordy and Jenny over the last few 

months when we were short staffed due to Hossôs absence. 

 

As I write this report the Menôs Championships are being finalised. Congratulations to 

those Members that made the play-off round today. Our Extravaganza was again a great 

success and I must thank Pat Dunn and Brain Thomas and the large number of Members 

that volunteered their time to aid the running of this day. We are very fortunate that our 

sponsors rally around this day each year. Thanks to all of them for their continuing support.  

 

The same can be said for the Autumn Tournament. Again many Members chipped in to help organise and 

run this event - a well -supported golfing event. Thanks to the Tournament Committee - enough credit canôt 

be given to them for their professionally run events. 

 

Easter was again busy through the pro shop and on course. Easter Sunday lunch was not as busy as last 

year for some reason. With the number of public holidays over this period. We chose to close the Clubhouse 

and meet the needs of our Members and visitors by serving drinks and snacks from the pro shop only. We 

thank you for understanding that with the increase in hourly rates we simply canôt afford to open all areas 

of the Club over these holidays. 

 

Amy and Hayley are very busy arranging up-coming functions and very pleasingly we are again receiving 

bookings for forth coming weddings. I believe along with Lukeôs reputation and skills we will build the 

catering department of the Club. I look forward to re- opening the Bistro on a Friday and Saturday night 

in the near future and ask Members for their support when it does. I truly believe we can build on our 

members roast nights each month and have ñspecialò themes such as the Pasta and Parma nights. We have 

to build a regular clientele for an a la cart menu for Members and the public living on our side of the river.  

 

We will in time look at a courtesy bus to increase our share of the restaurant business in Horsham. Having 

been to Bacchus Marsh Golf Club during our successful challenge visit, we learnt that they have just 

invested in a bus for less than ten thousand dollars. This is not out of our reach in a collective of sponsors, 

or a special fund raiser to have our bus in operation. Any volunteers to form a fund raising sub - committee 

to look at this possibility? 

 

Good golfing 

John Priestley 
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Captainôs Report  
 

 

It was with much regret that the Board accepted the resignation of Allen (Hoss) Kemp from his position 

with the Pro Shop. The match committee wishes to recognise Hoss for his valued contribution to the 

Horsham Golf Club and the assistance he provided in the running of our many Golf Events. We wish Allen 

and Janet Kemp all the best for their future.       

We should also recognise the special efforts that Jordy Briggs and Jenny McRae have contributed to the 

Pro Shop over this period, they have kept the shop open and running smoothly which is a credit to them 

both. The board is currently investigating opportunities for employment in the Pro Shop and would hope 

to make a decision in the near future.                                                                                                 

 

The Menôs Championship event was completed last Sunday with some excellent golf being played in all 

grades. Casey Schmidt won the major event back to back. 

I would like to say a special thankyou to Latus Jewellers for their continued support of this event and the 

Horsham Golf Club. A menôs watch was presented to each Scratch and Handicap Winner over the 

championship event. 

It was great to see a close final round between Casey Schmidt, Lewis Gebert and Scott Boschen and 

provided some excellent entertainment for the strong following the main group attracted. 

 

 A grade: Scratch Casey Schmidt  71 - 76 - 75 - 71 - 294 

  Handicap Scott Boschen  73 - 68 - 73 - 214 

Intermediate:   Scratch Noel Ferguson  82 - 81 - 85 - 83 - 331 

  Handicap Mark Douglass 68 - 74 - 75 - 217 

B Grade: Scratch Tony Robson  84 - 84 - 96 - 91 - 355 

  Handicap Zane Taylor  74 - 78 - 70 - 222 

C Grade: Scratch John Watson  87 - 88 - 92 - 99 -366 

  Handicap Ferdie Masiero 76 - 75 - 70 ï 221 

 

 

Please keep the following events in mind and we look forward to your support in making them a great 

success. 

Saturday May 13th  Langlandôs Memorial  (Board Event) 

Sunday May 28th  Eleanor Brookes Memorial (Board Event) 

Saturday 3rd and Sunday 4th June 

Wimmera District Golf Association ïMenôs and Ladies Championship 

To be played at the Horsham Golf Club. 

The course will be closed to non-competition golf over this weekend so please get your entries in early if 

you want to play.  Entry forms are available near the match office.   
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June 9th to 12th Queenôs Birthday Weekend ï Southern Cross Visit 

Saturday 17th June  Bleakley Memorial (Board Event) 

 

Good Golfing 

Brian Thomas 

Acting Captain 

 

Ladies Golf 
 

The ladies have wasted no time in holding the second of their Open events for the year and with another 

this month. 

Winners of the prestigious Robertsonôs Furniture Golden 

Putter were Sharon Wynne and Robyn Watts with 7up just 

ahead of Annabelle Plowright and Julie Wirth with 6up.  

There was a 5-way tie for third and fourth with Joan Buckley 

and Kaye Smith edging out Sally Hood and Heather 

Greenaway for the countback.  Wendy Hewitt 

(Warracknabeal) and Pat Latus won the Back 9 while Sue 

Sanford and Venita Walder (both Warracknabeal) won the 

Front 9 both with 5 up. A very big thank you to our sponsor 

in Roger & Lisa Sordello from Robertsonôs Furniture who 

have being doing so for 14 years. 

 

The Wimmera District Golf Association Ladies Ambrose 

was again held at Horsham.  The numbers were down 

from last year but that did not stop it from being a 

competitive day.  Winners were Lisa Jakobi, Heather 

Greenaway and Trudy Parker with 65 1/6 just ahead of 

Anne Jackson, Judy Krahe and Julie Wirth with 65 2/3 

and third place Bev Price, Sally Hood and Julie 

Neumann with 66 ½. 

Congratulations to Julie Obst and her Pink Day committee on 

once again running a successful day ï all in the name of Breast 

Cancer.  Winner of the $600 watch was Rina Tunstall 

(pictured with Fiona Mackay from Mackay Jewellers 

A big thank you to anyone that helped out over our 3 day 

Autumn Tournament.  The new format of the Texas Stableford 

proved to be popular and a lot of good comments (particularly 

from the Men!)  We did manage to get around the little hiccup of a pre-booked wedding on the Saturday 

and some enjoyed the outdoor seating until a rain storm bought them all inside. 

Pennant has started with 10 teams this year ï 5 in each of the Zones.  After the last round it came down to 

the wire in Zone B.  Horsham Blue edged out Kaniva on countback after finishing on the same points and 

games.  Zone A saw Stawell sneak in by one point after a draw with Horsham was enough to get them into 

the final. 
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April Monthly Medal winner was Marg Taylor with 82-11-71.  The winner of the May Monthly Medal was 

Trudy Parker with 89-20-69 and the Saturday Medal was Kaye Smith with 98-23-75. 

The ladies have started the Maisie Phillips Trophy Singles Knockout with the top 16 being decided from 

May Medal Stroke round.  Good luck to all participating in the knockout.  Maisie was a great advocate for 

match play. 

Our next major event was the helloworld Travel Classic 

with a trip for 2 to Tasmania up for grabs.  On a day that 

was perfect for golf, the winners were Kerri Chamberlain 

& Trish Mills on countback from Jo Donnelly & Kerri 

Lynch both on 9 up.  One shot further back was Dorothy 

Adamson & Erin Schultz and Lil Mayer and Jenny McRae 

on 8 up.  Front 9 winners were Carolyn Purvis & Wendy 

Hewitt and Back 9 were Pat Brooksby & June Gross. 

 

 

Congratulations to Robyn Smallacombe who had an eagle on the 

15th hole on Tuesday 18th April.  Robyn receives a dozen golf 

balls thanks to our Ladies Eagle sponsor Tania Sleep from 

Beauty at Rose Brooke and her name on the hole-in-one tray.   

Still wanted ï Pennant photos from 2007, 2008 and 2009.  

Horsham won A & B grade in 2007, B & C grade in 2008 at 

Edenhope and B grade in 2009.  We have tracked down a 2008 B 

grade photo.  Can you please have a look in your photo albums 

and let Julie Wirth or Judy Krahe know?   

 

 

Julie & Helen 

 

Photo Gallery 

 

 

 
Annabelle Plowright & Julie Wirth 

Robertsonôs Furniture Golden Putter 

 
 

Jo Donnelly & Kerri Lynch ï helloworld Travel Classic 
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Functions  

It has been a quiet 2 weeks but that has given myself and the staff time to catch up on cleaning jobs and for 

myself - paperwork. 

New head Chef Lucas Hogan has started with us and going well. He has created a whole new Brunch and 

Lunch menu which I am in the process of typing up now and which will then will be promoted on Facebook, 

flyers around to our sponsors, to the hospital, and possibly with Danny from the Ad group. 

Motherôs Day Brunch is coming up on the Sunday May 14th.  The 

day is booked out with 200 booked in! 

Fresh Juices are available at the Bar. Smoothies, in a variety of 

fruity flavours, are also available. 

Lucas is thinking of opening the Bistro up for dinners, starting 

with 1 or 2 nights a week then if we get really busy hopefully 

extending opening times (once lunches start to pick up) 

Tentative bookings for 9 weddings/ receptions have been made 

recently, with 5 having just confirmed. Meetings with happy 

couples who are considering holding their wedding receptions 

at our Golf Club are happening more frequently. There is a 

steady growth in the number of bookings for receptions this year. 

Amy & Hayley 

 

 
Dorothy Adamson & Erin Schultz 

Third ï helloworld Travel Classic 

 
Trish Mills, Chris Gazzard & Lynne Sargent                  

in Mt Gambier 

 

 
Lynne Sargent, Alan & Trish Mills 
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Course Development Committee 
 

 

The full Committee last met on Tuesday 9 May, 2017.  Key matters discussed at the meeting with some 

additional commentary are as follows: 

¶ Volunteer help on the course has continued but greater involvement is required to keep the course 

in good condition.  The Committee is very mindful that the same few volunteers are helping out and 

is concerned more members donôt offer some of their time to assist and take the load of the few 

currently involved.  The Committee is also particularly keen to hear from anyone who can assist 

with the maintenance and repair of the machines and equipment.  Members who are available can 

contact either Peter Jackson on 0417 342 891. 

o Machines and equipment are requiring greater maintenance and repair as they age and are not 

being replaced.  The Board has approved the purchase and fitting of new cutting reels to the fairway 

mower and repairs to a broken gear on the scarifier.  

¶ Works have started on piping a further section of the old channel near the 1st tee.  Pipes are 

available and the undergrounding of this short section will help beautify the area adjacent to the 

1st tee. 

¶ A new, small garden next to the 10th tee is planned to be put in as part of the winter works program.  

Some safety works are also planned around the tees involving the removal of red gum sleepers and 

grading with sand and re-grassing. 

 

IMPORTANT MATTERS FOR MEMBERS NOTING AND ACTION 

 

Members are reminded of the following important matters.  Attention to these will not only 

significantly help to keep the golf course and clubhouse surrounds in great condition but reduce the 

time and resources needed to deal with them otherwise. 

 

1. Raking the bunkers incorrectly remains a problem which the maintenance staff are being unfairly 

criticized for.  Incorrect raking, particularly on the steep slopes is helping to degrade the bunkers 

which in turn is taking more time and effort to repair.  The Committee plans to more closely monitor 

bunker raking and implement ways to improve membersô efforts in this regard.  Members are 

reminded of a Web Link which Iain McNee provided back in November 2015 which, thanks to 

Commonwealth Golf Club, shows the correct way to rake the bunkers.  The Link is given again 

below: 

 

¶ http://www.commonwealthgolf.com.au/guests/golf/coursecare.mhtml 

 

2. Some members are not checking and repairing their plug marks on the greens.  We ask everyone to 

be diligent in doing this which helps maintain the great greens we have. 

 

3. Please ensure you and your playing group all carry sand buckets and repair your divots on the 

fairways and the tees.  A regular job for the Thursday volunteers is to sand the divots mainly on the 

Menôs tees which shouldnôt be necessary if everyone is sanding their own divots. 

 

4. Some members have been parking their cars in the area between the carpark and the main road.  

The white posts were put in to stop this activity and it is annoying that some members continue to 

disregard the intent of the posts.  We are trying to protect the vegetation and particularly the 

drainage system in this area and members are reminded not to park in this area, both on the left 

and right hand side of the main entrance road in to the Club.  óNo Parkingô Signs will be installed 

to again remind everyone. 

http://www.commonwealthgolf.com.au/guests/golf/coursecare.mhtml
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5. Some members have been driving their cars (and carts) around the carpark against the direction of 

the arrows.  This is dangerous and a couple of near misses have already occurred.  Members are 

reminded to drive their cars and their carts in the clockwise direction ï as indicated by the arrows 

on the car park surface. 

 

6. The green at the practice fairway has been suffering from plug marks caused by members throwing 

high approach shots into it and then walking away without repairing the damage.  As a 

consequence, this practice is banned and a sign has been erected at the green advising members of 

this.   

 

Peter Jackson 

Course Development Committee 
 

 

Monday Social Ladies 

Monday Ladies Golf continues on although numbers are a little down on previous years as many of our 

regulars are now playing on Tuesdays and Thursdays..... All good!!! 

We are very happy when we have more attending than the Men's Group which doesn't happen very often 

these days. 

We welcome Lynda Hutchinson as a new player and hope she continues and improves. 

Good performances of late have been Sharon Howden, now on 21 handicap, Wendy Rule who recently 

scored 40 points and Kerri Harvey and Erin Schultz who were R/up in the May Day event in 

Warracknabeal. 

Players enjoy playing Stableford every second Monday, and team events the alternate days. 

It's great to have Dawn Harnath coming to help out when other helpers are unavailable.  Along with her, 

we welcome any new ladies wanting to experience golf at Horsham G.C. to learn the game and meet new 

friends. 

Please spread the news to family and those you know may be interested. 

Julie Obst 

Early Bird Report 
 

No Report 

 

Carlin and Gazzard prize trip 

As the fortunate winners of the Carlin-Gazzard Pinehurst event in February, we (Trish Mills and Lynne 

Sargent) recently travelled to Mt Gambier in order to take up our prize. Our husbands Alan and Graeme 

accompanied us for the very enjoyable short trip, during which we appreciated many of Mt Gambierôs 

attractions, including the Blue Lake and the Aquifer Tour, the Umpherston Sinkhole, the Cave Gardens, 




